1/1/2006
Gregory L Vandemark

130 Allegany Avenue

Wabasha, Mn .  55981

vandysguideservice.com

Upper Mississippi River National Wildlife and Fish Refuge

51 east Fourth Street-Room 101

Winona ,  Mn.  55987

Don Hultman,


The new Proposal  Alternative E.  In my opinion  all eight major changes that you dropped from alt D were bartering proposals anyway that were going no where and you knew that.  My question is what exactly are you offering me as a taxpayer in this plan except for more unenforceable rules and or new laws.


From my hours of reading and studying these proposals, I for one will have to vote for Alternative A “No-Action Taken”. There is too much bureaucratic bull trying to be instilled in these new policies with no studies for there logic. You can still get all your monies and hire some more staff , update your offices, what ever. However I have to vote no to all the new regulations that you want to instill upon us as river users.


I believe water quality is the # 1 priority, for all involved with the Mississippi River system.  This should be handled by the EPA and we should all be concerned on there budget cuts.


I believe slitting is the # 2  priority issue, this should be in the Army Corp of Engineers  budget and that should be replenished so that more needed rip rapping and dredging can take place.


Now you want to regulate hunting , fishing , and boating, the top three money makers for the river valley communities.  Most of the new rules you want to implement are simply non-sense. Without any means of enforcement this is just a joke.

All the new proposed trails (bike and canoe) , photo platforms and ramps. I believe will disrupt more wildlife habitat I vote NO. This is just a waste of my Tax dollars. As far as making a canoe trail here on Pool 4.  I really do not know whom is behind this, however they do not know the Mighty Mississippi. Here on Pool 4 we have some of the strongest current on the river created  by the geological layout of the land.  So to create a canoe trail here I believe is just ridiculous.  In the past I have had to put myself at risk towing canoes with there families and gear back up the river. From now on I will contact the Sheriffs dept and let them handle the vessel in distress call. 


Well with this letter I again have to say I vote for No changes on Pool 4.

I vote No for adding:    No-motor zones.

                                      No hunting zones

                                      more fishing regulations

                                       no-wake zones


With all this said I believe you can still receive your budgeted money and add new offices, up-date equipment ,  add some new officers and biologists, purchase new adjacent lands . Study your turtles , mussels and protect the birds.  This should leave some left over for a few rounds of golf with your Audubon and Washington friends.

Sincerely 

Gregory L Vandemark

Independent  Concerned Citizen
Long Time Taxpayer

Hey does that make me your Boss???????

